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Public Notice

Hubline Pipeline Project

Water Quality Certification

The Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection (MDEP) is currently reviewing an application filed by the Algonquin Gas Transmission Company for a section 401 Water Quality Certification (WQC) to construct the Hubline Pipeline Project which consists of the installation of an approximately 29-mile submarine natural gas pipeline proposed to cross Massachusetts Bay from Beverly Harbor to Weymouth Fore River.


As part of this review, MDEP in cooperation with a working group of federal and state regulatory and resource agencies have been working with the project proponent to resolve a series of issue that have arisen during review of the Final Environmental Impact Report.  As part of these discussion, the proponent has prepared a series of technical reports which provide supplemental documentation/information relative to the following issues: 

· HubLine Dredging Analysis and Sediment Handling Plan
· HubLine Proposed Construction Work Windows
· Comprehensive Marine Environmental Monitoring Plan Sections:
· Construction Water Quality Monitoring Plan
· Pre-and Post-construction Habitat Monitoring Plan
· Monitoring Plan for Offshore Blasting Activities.
Final drafts of these reports have recently been provided to MDEP for its use in drafting the WQC for this project.  MDEP and the proponent have agreed that it would be appropriate to allow the public and interested groups/organizations to review and provide comments to MDEP on these reports to assist MDEP in its final drafting of the WQC for this project.  By issuance of this Public Notice of Availability MDEP is seeking comments on the above documents.


Copies of the documents can be obtained by contacting Robyn Stello at TRC Solutions @ (978) 656-3637, and technical questions can be directed to Michael Tyrrell at TRC Solutions @ (978) 656-3637 or by E-mail at Mtyrrell@TRCSOLUTIONS.com. 


All comments should be forwarded to MDEP by July 16th to the attention of Yvonne Unger, Department of Environmental Protection, 6th floor, One Winter Street, Boston, MA 02108 or by E-mail at Yvonne.Unger@state.ma.us.

This information is available in alternate format by calling our ADA Coordinator at (617) 574-6872.
	DEP on the World Wide Web:  http://www.mass.gov/dep
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